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all subject to Criminal Records Bureau checks.


The child protection office for the Club is Christine Preston who can be contacted on club nights and on 01282 692480.  Alternatively any concerns can be raised directly with any coach or club official.


The same principles relating to bullying and harassment apply to all club members and officials, not just younger people.


Subscriptions


These become due on 1st March, and all members will receive a letter nearer the time.  Please do pay promptly before you forget.  Chasing subs is one of the least favourite jobs of the volunteer club officials and it isn’t fair to delay paying until well into the summer.


Annual General Meeting


This will be held on ?? at ??.  This is normally a short meeting, but is very important for the future of the Club.  If you would like to help in any way please do chat to Christine or Sheila at any club night.  If lots of people do a bit then it is easier for those with the more onerous positions.


Snippets


The young athletes move back to the track on Monday nights on 20th March, remember that there is a fee to use the track payable in reception.


  The Club through Pendle Leisure and with help from Michael Hunt (NoEAA) have been successful in obtaining a grant from UK Athletics with an additional contribution from Pendle Council.  The money will be use to replace the floodlights, supply a new throw cage, new steeplechase barriers and covers for the long jump pits.  The track will also be cleaned and repaired where necessary. The work is scheduled to start in March, so unfortunately the Primary School run and the Pendle Winter warmup meeting have had to be cancelled.


Coaches tip


Always warm down after training and especially after a race.  You’ll feel much better later on.




















Welcome to the winter edition of the newsletter.  Please supply articles of interest to any club official or to the editor by email � HYPERLINK "mailto:post@wycoller.com" ��post@wycoller.com�  – we need your contributions!


Role of Honour


Anna Anderson who gained an England vest at the fell running Home Internationals in Ireland.


In the Lancashire XC Championship Laura Finucane who won gold, Ben Lindsay who won silver and Anna Anderson with bronze.


Jack Thompson who won his race in the Pendle Schools XC and the Stanbury Splash u17 fell race.


Eleanor Markendale came first in the North of England indoor combined events and an amazing fifth in the AAA Championships.


Sadie Cooke, Lucy Chadwick and Jack Houlker who have been picked to represent Lancashire at Sportshall athletics.


Winter Roundup


Training has continued during the dark winter nights.  The dedication of some of the athletes and coaches is such that they trained on New Years Day and the Jan 2nd bank holiday.  It’s this hard work that will pay off later in the year.


The sportshall training on Monday nights at Fisher More School has been very well attended, with up to 50 young athletes coming along (but see the article about competition).  If you work hard this is not just great fun, but good training in a variety of disciplines.





The sprint squad continues to meet at Seedhill track in all weathers, as do the senior endurance athletes.








Cross Country


The main series of races are the Mid Lancs events.  The title sounds quite low key, but clubs from across the north west compete providing some stiff competition.


Always very well organized the remaining races are at Keswick on Saturday 11th Feb and the last race is at Hyndburn on Saturday 4th March.  The Wilson Playing fields at Hyndburn aren’t far awy so maybe some of our younger athletes could turn out for the U11 races which take place before the league races begin.  Under 11 girls (age as at 31st Aug 2005) at 12.30pm and U11 boys at 12.45pm.  There is no entry fee.


So far the weather has generally been dry but cold.  The race in January at Lancaster University was marked by a warm sunny day, but with calf deep mud in places.


A number of club members will be running for their schools at the Lancashire Schools in early February, and hopefully we might have one or two being selected for the national schools race.


Congratulations to everyone who ran at the Northerns.


Fell Racing


Pendle is now the leading club at local junior fell races, with many outright winners and record holders.  During the winter there are a number of excellent races from Penistone Quarry near Haworth.  Normally a cold and windy spot the most recent race was held in cold but sunny weather for a change.  The Thompson trio  of Jack, Emma and Becky, running their second race in two days (not their coach’s idea), all ran well picking up prizes, accompanied by David Wilson, who had his best quarry race to date picking up third place.


The next race that has an excellent young people’s race is at Ikley Moor on Sunday 26th February hosted by Ilkley Harriers.


Athlete Protection


There has been much press comment about child protection in recent weeks.  Parents will be reassured that Pendle AC complies fully with Amateur Athletics guidelines in this area.  Coaches are trained on AA recognized courses including child protection, and are





The younger endurance athletes have been meeting at Fisher More on Mondays, but then going out for a road run in all weathers accompanied by some adults.  Do make sure that you wear something bright to be safe - Jack has a natty line in red flashing lights!  On Wednesday and Thursdays they meet at the track with a Sunday session normally in a local park.


Competition?


Whilst there is a good attendance at training sessions most competitive events are very poorly attended.  For instance only one new athlete attended the Sportshall competition at Hyndburn; there are 40-50 young people training on Monday nights, many for the first time this year.  Cross country races see some very good personal performances, but having any teams is becoming a rare event.


The Club would like to encourage members to compete, and the training is organized to aim for this.  All abilities can enter most competitions; the author is regularly at the back of the pack in XC.  If in doubt please ask your coach to identify events suitable for your ability at any particular time.


Please do make the effort to represent Pendle AC whenever you can.


























The views expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the views of Pendle AC.
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